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PLEASE TAKE TIME TO READ THIS BULLETIN  


YOU NEED TO MAKE A CHOICE





Under the Health and Social Care Act 2012, there are important changes which will allow the Health and Social Care Information Centre (HSCIC) to collect and share confidential information from medical records.


One of the first changes is the launch of the Care.Data service. The aim of this service is to make better use of the valuable information in medical records to improve the quality of patient care.





WHAT IS CARE.DATA?  





Care.Data is sharing information about you and the care you receive shared, in a secure system, by healthcare staff to support your treatment and care.  The NHS would like to use this information to plan and improve services for all patients. It will link information from all the different places where you receive care, such as your GP, hospital, community service therefore providing a full picture and help to compare what works best is different areas with the intention to provide this better care everywhere.  





Information such as your postcode and NHS number, but not your name, will be used to link your records in a secure system, so your identity is protected.  Then the information which does not reveal your identity can be used by others, such as researches and those planning health services, to ensure the best care is provided for everyone.  How your information is used and shared will be controlled by law and strict rules in place to protect your privacy. 





BENEFITS OF SHARING INFORMATION





Find more effective ways of preventing, treating and managing illnesses;


Guide local decisions about changes that are needed to respond to the needs of local patients;


Support public health by anticipating risks of particular diseases and conditions, and help to take action to prevent problems;


Improve the public’s understanding of the outcomes of care, giving them confidence in health and care services; and


Guide decisions about how to manage NHS resources fairly so that they can best support the treatment and management of illnesses for the benefit of patients.






































Yes you do.  You have the right to prevent confidential information about you from being shared or used for any purpose other than providing your care, except in special circumstances.  If you do not want your information shared all you have to do is fill out an Opt Out Form provided by The Elms Medical Centre.  Your records will then be coded that you have opted out and no information is to be shared.





DO I NEED TO DO ANYTHING?





If you are happy for your information to be shared you do not need to do anything.  There is no form to fill in and nothing to sign.  You can change your mind at anytime if you do wish to opt out.





WHERE YOU CAN GET MORE INFORMATION:





For more information, including a list of frequently asked questions you can visit the website – � HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk/caredata" ��www.nhs.uk/caredata�.  You can also get further information from the website at - � HYPERLINK "http://www.hscic.gov.uk" ��www.hscic.gov.uk� the Health and Social Care Information Centre.





DO I HAVE A CHOICE?


YES YOU DO. You have the right to prevent confidential information about you from being shared or used for any purpose other than providing your care, except in special circumstances. If you do not want information that identifies you to be shared outside your GP practice, ask your practice to make a note of this in your medical record. This will prevent your confidential information being used other than where necessary by law, (for example, if there is a public health emergency).  You will also be able to restrict the use of information held by other places you receive care, such as hospitals and community services. You should let your GP know if you want to restrict the use of this information.





Your choice will not affect the care you receive.  If you do not want your information shared all you have to do is fill out an Opt Out Form provided by The Elms Medical Centre.  Your records will then be coded that you have opted out and no information is to be shared.





DO I NEED TO DO ANYTHING?


If you are happy for your information to be shared you do not need to do anything.  There is no form to fill in and nothing to sign.  You can change your mind at anytime if you do wish to opt out.  If you have concerns or are not happy for your information to be shared, please contact The Elms Medical Centre.





WHERE YOU CAN GET MORE INFORMATION:


For more information, including a list of frequently asked questions you can visit the website – � HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk/caredata" ��www.nhs.uk/caredata�.  You can also get further information from the website at - � HYPERLINK "http://www.hscic.gov.uk" ��www.hscic.gov.uk� the Health and Social Care Information Centre.





THE ELMS MEDICAL CENTRE


OPT OUT FROM Care.Data





Name: ___________________________________________________________





Date of Birth: ______________________________________________________





Address: __________________________________________________________





Contact Number: __________________________________





Email Address: ____________________________________





Please tick your preference;


If you object to Personal Confidential Data leaving the GP Practice.           □





If you object to Personal Confidential Data gathered from any health and social care setting from leaving the HSCIC                                                              □





Patient Signature: _________________________________________________





Date: ____________________________________________________________








